
 

If you are an owner but a part-time resident, 
and you invite family or friends to occupy your 
home here, or if you have any tenants in your 
home, consider what would happen if a wildfire 
would imminently threaten our community.  How would your guests know about the fire?  
How would you know if you are off island?  Are you signed up for our Call-Em-All 
emergency calling system?  Is your property manager listed as a contact for the 
system?  Even if you are signed up, would you have your phone on silent because of 
the time difference so you wouldn’t hear the call?  Would your property manager have 
their phone on silent in the middle of the night so they wouldn’t get the call?   

According to the Kohala by the Sea Community Rules and Regulations, Rule 13, 
section b: 

Dwelling owners who do not live in the dwelling shall notify the association management 
company of the name and telephone number of occupants, tenants or guests who are residing 
in the dwelling so contact may be made in emergency situations or to obtain information 
needed to resolve an issue before the Board of Directors. 

Please make a note to email the contact information for your guests to Dominic Yagong 
at Associa (Dominic@associahawaii.com) so that if you have consented to be signed up 
for the emergency calling system, he can add your guests’ phone numbers to the list.   

Then everyone will sleep better! 
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